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Treatment Summary/Update 

This writer has been providing therapeutic visitation services to this mother and her 
three daughters since March of 2022.  Prior reports detail the progression from zoom 
visitation to in person visitation.  Since the last report a zoom birthday visit was held with 
Ally who was home from summer camp on quarantine due to covid.  This zoom went 
very well.  Ally was very positive about camp and happy to share details with her mother 
and Ms. Kassenoff was appropriate in her responses and nurturing and positive 
throughout. 

In person visits on the 12th and 19th remained a half hour for each child  and were 
wholly supervised and office based.  These two visits were also positive and JoJo and 
Charley were  verbal and happy to share details of their day at camp or discuss a show 
Charley is very engaged with that their mother is also watching to connect with Charley 
over.   There continue to be no concerns during these therapeutically supervised visits. 

This writer had made a recommendation that visits progress to “sandwich” or monitored 
but unsupervised visits.  This has not been allowed to occur at this point due to the 
ongoing family court issues. This writer strongly recommends that another way be found 
to allow for a sense of progression and moving forward for the sake of the girls and their 
mother and their relationships with one another.  This writer continues to believe that 
sandwich visits are the best way for this to occur.   

However,  a secondary recommendation would be to increase the weekly visits of each 
girl from a half hour to a full hour.  The half hour time goes very quickly and the girls are 
never quite finished with their games/stories/or catching up with their mother.  I would 
also recommend that every other week an additional 90 minute visit be included with all 
the girls (or the two younger ones if ally remains at camp).  I would recommend that 
their mother bring dinner that night and mother and children share a meal together in 
the supervised setting.  This recommendation has been shared with both parents.   



If there are any questions, or more information is needed, I can be reached at the above 
number. 

Jennifer Culley, LCSW 


